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Poky Wins AGAIN – 
Idaho Falls Wins, Also 

 
 Thanks to all of your efforts and 
the people who entered our juried show, 
we had a very good exhibition for our 
19th Annual Juried Show and Sale at 
the Eastern Idaho Technical College. 
Each year we think that it won’t improve 
next year, but somehow, your talent 
keeps getting better!  The core of a 
juried show is the quality of the judges, 
and we had three very good participants 
this year.  Ken Ockler has been a long 
time member of our club and has spent 
many years perfecting his craft.  Krista 
Soderquist was a member for a few 
years in the recent past and has always 
done exciting photography.  Trinity 
Sullivan has her studio with a wide 
variety of photographic interests.   And 
these three judges brought their expertise 
for this wondrous teaching experience.  
We know that the dinner at Garcia’s can 
never repay your efforts on our behalf.  
Thanks, again!  
 And the photographers presented 
about every facet of our craft.  You want 
wildlife – we had it.  Portraits – yes.  
Macro – yes.  Running streams – yes.  
Lots of computer manipulation – yes.  
No manipulation – yes.  Straight B&W – 
yes.  Boring – NO.   Thanks to all of the 
photographers who entered and showed 
the quality of photography that is 
available right here in Eastern Idaho.  
 We were also blessed with a 
large number of sponsors for our show.  

Without them we 
would not be able 
to attract such a good group of 
photographs.  Thanks to the following 
sponsors, and please support them with 
your patronage: 
 
Farr’s Jewelry 
Gallery Photo Lab 
Randi Kirchofner 
D&D Hitech Auto Clinic 
Willowtree Gallery 
The Framing Corner 
McKenna Pro 
Sam’s Club 
Ben Franklin 
Hair Company 
Sportsman Warehouse 
Perkins’ Family Restaurant 
Outback 
Garcia’s 
5 & Diner 
Johnny Carino’s 
The Firehouse Grill 
Inkley’s 
Great Harvest Bread 
 
  And now to list the winners for 
our 19th show:  Roger BOE from the 
dreaded southern Idaho city known as 
Pocatello just about took every prize we 
had to offer this year.  He entered five 
images, and had five winners! 



Best of Show – Kung Fu 
1st B&W – The Offering 
3rd B&W – TA Prohm Temple 
4th Color – Prismatic Landscape 
HM Color – Golden Waterfall 
But we in Idaho Falls get to claim him 
since he has been an EIPS member 
almost since the inception of our club.  
So congratulations to Roger and Poky -  
and Idaho Falls!  (Our club president 
Sue Heng was also five prizes for five 
entries, but just not quite as high up on 
the prize list.  Lisa STEPHENS was four 
out of five.) 
 
 Roger did leave a few prizes for 
the rest of us.  They are as follows: 
1st Place Color – Red Train Around 
 the Bend – Sue HENG 
2nd Place Color – Storm Brewing – 
 Lisa STEPHENS 
3rd Place Color – Morning Fog at 
 Tautphaus – Lisa STEPHENS 
HM Color – Catholic Church – Jan 
 LARCOM 
HM Color – Treasure along the Trail 
 – Rodney JACK 
HM Color – Oregon Coastal Sunset – 
 Sue HENG 
HM Color – Native American Artistry 
 – Daren JENSEN 
HM Color – Big Red Rig – David 
 VEST 
HM Color – Colorful Colorado 
 Columbine – Rodney JACK 
HM Color – Smell of Spring – Daren 
 JENSEN 
HM Color – Peace Garden – Lisa   
 STEPHENS 
 
2nd Place B&W – Winter Solitude by 
 Marty LARCOM  
HM B&W – Aged to Perfection – Ron 
 LAIRD 
 
 

 The following members also won 
gift certificates from our sponsors: 
 
Roger HENG (2) 
Sue HENG (3) 
Jan LARCOM 
Dennis ROBINSON 
Vicki REESE 
Daren JENSEN 
Lisa STEPHENS 
Margaret VEST 
Rebecca VEST 
 
 Congratulations to all who 
entered our show since you made this 
our best effort to date!  If you haven’t 
stopped in to see the exhibition, grab a 
friend and bring them also.  It really is 
a special experience. 
 

Club Notes 
 
 Don’t forget to take down your 
photos at the EITC show on 02 Nov 
2007 by 5 p.m.  They have no storage 
room so that if you can’t make it on 
that day, have some other club 
member take them down for you. 
 
 Special thanks to Farr’s 
Jewelry for the use of the digital 
projector at the last Advancement 
Program.  We learned a lot! 
 
 From Shannon, we have 
learned that Inkley’s can now do up to 
24 x 36 prints in house without having 
to ship things out to SLC. 
 
 Please start thinking about 
nominations for club officers for next 
year.  Please help your club by being an 
officer.  Most of the positions only will 
take a small amount of your time but the 
club will continue to improve with your 



help.  A club is only as strong as the sum 
of its members.  
 
 We had a good turnout for our 
inclusion in the citywide gallery tour on 
October 4 in the evening.  There were 
about 35-40 community members who 
came by EITC to look at our images.  
These would be people that may not 
have ever even thought about seeing a 
local photography show without our 
inclusion in the tour.  Most of the people 
that I saw while I was there spent a lot of 
time looking at the various images – 
which I felt was a good sign.  I think 
they truly enjoyed looking at our art.  
We would have been the only 
photography they would have seen that 
evening since most of the other galleries 
would be emphasizing paintings and 
sculpture.  We will be discussing this 
event at our next meeting and we ask for 
any feedback that you have heard.  
 

Field Trips 
 
 We have already seen some of 
the fall color images from the last field 
trip - - and they were spectacular.  This 
year had a good mix of yellows with the 
reds in spite of how dry the summer was. 
 
 Our field trip coordinator has to 
resign because of health problems in her 
family.  This means we need someone to 
step forward to replace her post.  You do 
not have to go on each field trip that is 
set up, but we would like for someone to 
suggest where we go, what time we need 
to meet, and get the information onto our 
website.  There are plenty of members in 
the club that have information about this 
region if you are stuck for an idea.  
Please step forward and help! 

 

Advancement Program 
 
 The theme of the Advancement 
Program for November is:  
Photographer’s Choice.  Please bring 
three of your best images, slides, digital 
image files and join us at 1900 
Grandview in the Conference Room at 
7:30 p.m. on November 15.  It is 
amazing how all of our photography 
improves as we share these images with 
one another.  
 

Newsletter Costs 
 

 Costs for your newsletter keep 
climbing.  Just the $.02 per newsletter 
increase with the last postage increase 
adds $14.40 in mailing costs by the end 
of a year.  When I first started doing the 
newsletter 19 years ago, twenty bucks 
per month covered two half tone images 
($6) and $14 for printing and mailing.  
Now with no half tone images, we have 
$28 for printing and $24 for postage.  
This is over two members’ dues per 
month just for this tome.   
 We have always mailed the 
newsletter to the photography teachers at 
the local high schools as well as the 
other clubs in the state.  We also place 
about ½ dozen newsletters in each of the 
various galleries in town to reach out to 
the local photographic community as 
part of our educational efforts.  I think 
these should continue to show that 
artistic, well produced photography 
exists in our community.   
 Would going to electronic 
newsletters to some of our members be 
enough to keep the costs down?  Would 
they be read?  Would you know to look 
on the Internet on the right day to benefit 
from the e-mail?  These are some 
questions that we need to discuss at 
future meetings. 



 

Monthly Meeting 
 

Date:  Nov. 1, 2007                                                                         
 
Time:  7:30 p.m. 
  
Location: 1900 Grandview 
Ave. Conference Room 
 
Program:   
 Ah, the bane of any 
photographer:  How to keep track of 
your images.  Please bring the system 
you use to this month’s meeting.  Tell 
what you like about it, what you hate.  
All of us will find a better way to store 
our data. 
 
 
 
 
 
Sue Heng – President 
1501 Lowell Drive 
Idaho Falls, Idaho  83402 
Membership Info:   
Web address:  www.eips.net  

 

Graffiti 
 EIPS is a group of amateur and 
professional photographers who have 
joined together to further the art and 
craft of photography.  Please join us and 
expand your horizons.  Sharing 
knowledge makes all participants better 
at their craft.  We meet on the first 
Thursday of each month for our 
educational lecture.  Then the third 
Thursday is our Advancement Program 
where we share some of the images we 
have done.  We meet at 7:30 p.m. in the 
1900 Grandview Ave conference room.   
We all become better photographers! 
 Thank you for making this years’ 
show our best to date.  If you haven’t 
made it to EITC, you still have until 02 
Nov to make it there.  (Margaret Vest, 
good to have you back competing 
again!) 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 

http://www.eips.net/

